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LANCELIN GOLF CLUB ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 1000 27th November 2022 

 

1. PRESENT: June Gooch, Lorraine & Kevin Cain, Linda & Leon Temby, Glen Cox, Jenny & Owen Temby, 

Nell Pachota, Jeremy & Kim Cook, John Abbott, Geoff Ince, Robert Bateman, Glenn Skoglund, Nuan 

Keddie, Bill & Izzy Van Der Weele 

2. APOLOGIES: Mike Cardy, Peter Gee, Mike Paterson, Rose O’Neill 

3. CONFIRM MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS AGM MEETING: Proposed: Kevin Cain  2nd John Abbott 

4. BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MEETING.  NIL   

5. PRESIDENT’S REPORT: SEE ANNEX A Accepted June Gooch  2nd Bill Van Der Weele 

6. TREASURERS REPORT: SEE ANNEX B Proposed Lorraine Cain 2nd Geoff Ince 

7. SECRETARY REPORT: SEE ANNEX C  Proposed Geoff Ince 2nd Kim Cook 

8. CLUB/MENS CAPTAINS REPORT: SEE ANNEX D Proposed John Abbott 2nd Jenny Temby 

9. CAPTAINS REPORT (LADIES): SEE ANNEX E Proposed John Abbott 2nd Jenny Temby 

10. SUB COMMITTEES – UPPER COASTAL SPORTS FACILITIES: SEE ANNEX F 

11. ELECTION OF OFFICERS: All positions were declared vacant and subsequentially occupied as per the 

nominations for committee on page 2, note the position of club captain has been dissolved. 

12. GENERAL BUSINESS 

Robert asked about the appearance of bicycles on the Winter 9 course, FYI this group headed up by Tina 
Broughton has been allowed to use the Winter 9 as a venue to build cycle tracks for organised cycling. There 
are no motorcycles involved and the use of the Winter 9 by an organised group will help insure against it being 
taken away from the LCSC. There will be a fair amount of too and froing between the cyclists and LGC and 
LCSC committees. 
  
13. TROPHIES 

13.1. ROSE BOWL Lorraine Cain 

13.2. HOLE IN ONE Glen Skoglund 

13.3. CLUB CHAMPS Best 3 Cards:  

13.3.1. Div A Men:  Michael Paterson 

13.3.2. Div B Men:  Robert Bateman 

13.3.3. Div A Ladies:  Nuan Keddie 

13.3.4. Div B Ladies:  Lorraine Cain 

14. NEXT MEETING 17th December, Christmas Windup At 10B’s, the members Draw will be decided on the 

same night. 

15. NEXT ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING   26th November 2023 
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As at 23rd Nov 2022 = $28,239.59 
 

Sponsors received 2022 = $14,626.00 (Iluka paid in advance for 2023 $1320.30, so that doesn’t 

count) 
  
 
  

Nominations for committee 

# Role Nominee Renewing New Nomination Confirmed 

1* President LEON TEMBY Y NONE Y 

2* Vice President OWEN TEMBY Y NONE Y 

3* Secretary MIKE CARDY Y NONE Y 

4* Treasurer LORRAINE CAIN Y NONE Y 

5* Men’s Captain JOHN ABBOTT Y NONE Y 

6* Ladies Captain JUNE GOOCH Y NONE Y 

7* General GEOFF INCE Y NONE Y 

8 General KEVIN CAIN Y NONE Y 

9 General PETER GEE Y NONE Y 

10  JEREMY COOK  Y Y 

11  KIM COOK  Y Y 

12 Handicapper GLENN SKOGLUND Y NONE Y 

      

# Resigning from Committee 

1 General Rose O’Neill 

2 Thursday Captain Steve Abbot 
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Annex A to AGM 2022 
Lancelin Golf Club          Presidents Report              2022 
Despite the Shires best attempts at removing us from Lancelin, we are still here. In fact we 

have grown considerably over the last 3 years. Membership is up, finances are significant 

and the course has never been in better shape. Members appear to love being part of our 

club.  

The pressure we have brought to bear on the Shire seems to have paid off. Thank you to 

Geoff Ince for now taking the baton to represent our club to continue putting our priorities to 

the Shire. Indications are, that shortly, they will not be a headache to us anymore. 

Congratulations and thank you to Jenny Temby. She is our new Community Sporting Club 

Bar Manager. Although Anita continues to be our faithful bar staff, Jenny has qualified and 

will be taking on her new role as time progresses. 

Having the right people in the right jobs makes the running of any organisation successful. 

We seem to have achieved that with the committee members serving the club. Thank you to 

all the committee. Everyone would no doubt agree that Sundays and Thursday’s golf have 

always been fun. The pride I have for the club is enormous when I see how professionally our 

Open Days are run and how so many club members get involved.  

The generosity of people in our club does not go unnoticed. Whether it be with sponsorship, 

donations, their time, their ideas, their efforts, or expertise. All is much appreciated and has 

set up the club’s ethos for success. 

The condition of the golf course itself has been my passion. It is a massive task to maintain 

and improve our grass course. This year you would agree we have seen a definite 

improvement of the playing surfaces. The purchase of a new a reel mower and fertiliser 

spreader has been significant in this improvement. Also, the new chemical sprayer will see 

improved weed control in the future. The aim of the equipment was making the work on the 

course easier and more efficient. Future purchases will have the same goal. And as long as I 

can keep that dam reticulation going, the future quality of the course looks bright. 

The people that work on the course get my personal thanks. The ones that take up the week 

in week out, bulk of the work are Kevin Cain, Glen Cox, Peter Gee, Geoff Ince and June 

Gooch.  And a special mention of Ray Dunstan who doesn’t even play because of injury and 

Graeme Weeks and Terry Shinnick who we don’t see on competition days but must be 

thanked for their continued efforts on the course. There are many others that come to the 

rescue when asked to do various tasks on the course. Thank you all.  It is all much 

appreciated. And the course is better for it. 

I would also like to acknowledge Mal Cobb. Health problems have meant the end of his golf 

career. He contributed many years of service to the club and is missed around the club. 

Also I would like to acknowledge Trevor Pond. He sadly passed recently. I believe he was a 

massive contributor to the course, instrumental for much of the development on the course.  

Over the years there have been many contributors to our club all culminating to what we 

enjoy today. 

 

Personally, the highlight for my year turned out to be an occasion when I was organised to 

attend a so-called Cabaret in Perth. I wasn’t a keen starter but thought I would have a 

reasonable night when a bus load of Gatsby inspired Gals and Gangsters picked us up. 
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Despite my inquiries on the bus, nobody seemed to know where we were going and what the 

‘do’ was. 

The venue turned out to be the Joondalup Resort Function Room and was decked out like 

the Brownlow medal. It was a major Golf W.A. function. My immediate thoughts were ‘what 

kind of stunt has Cardy pulled’. He has organised for us to rub shoulders with the golf big 

wigs in Perth to try and increase the Lancelin Clubs profile. Not a bad idea at all. 

The alcohol flowed freely, the food was amazing, and we did highlight the Lancelin Golf Club. 

I have a memorable recollection of the gals on our table shrieking very loudly as a very 

embarrassed and humbled person went onto the stage to receive a volunteer award.   

And the prestigious sponsor of this award… Bowra and Odea, funeral directors. 

 

Despite my moment in the light, I am very aware of all the people that make this such a good 

club and am glad to be part of it. With new blood on the committee and a steady stream of 

new members the future of this club is assured.  
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Annex B to AGM 2022 
 
In brief: The club is $17,691 in profit, green fees are up 26%, honour box up 25% 
Lorraine voiced that she would continue as treasurer for one more year and to strive to 
identify numbers of visitors who come to play our course. 
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Annex C to AGM 2022 
 
Secretary Report AGM 27th Nov 2022 
 

Good morning, all, please accept my apologies for not delivering this brief report in person. 
As a Recreational Skippers Ticket assessor, I am subject to being audited once a year, and 
as part of this requirement, I have had a commitment forced upon me that requires me to be 
elsewhere else this weekend. 
 

The last year has been an eventful one and the club has seen much success and growth.  
 

Membership now stands at 61. Membership renewal notices will go out to all in December as 
the renewal date falls on the 1st of January 2023. We already have eight members and one life 
member signed up for 2023 and beyond. Membership fees will remain the same as you paid 
last year unless your circumstances have changed. 
 

Sponsorship, our club would be hard pressed without them. We have seen the addition of 
Iluka Processing who are paid up until 2024, also some imaginative sponsorship deals added 
from Optima Lime and Aglime helped boost the revenue, thanks go to Bill Van Der Weele for 
his contacts and enthusiasm which led to brokering the initial deal with Optima. The total 
value received from all our sponsors this year, which includes “In Kind” support from 
members and friends of the club, comes to $14,626.00  
 

New features at the club: 

• This week should see the installation of Cancer Council sponsored Sunscreen 
Dispensers and the entry points to the course, we await their arrival. 

• New signage appearing around the place, more to come. 
 

The treasurer will have already quoted our financials and you can see from the coloured 
block graph included in the agenda that the four income streams for green fees are all very 
relevant must continue to be utilised and improved upon. 
 

My tenure as Secretary will not go on indefinitely and I am looking for a member to work 
alongside me to learn the job with a view to taking over by November 2023. In a moment you 
will be electing the officers of the club, I urge you to consider taking up the role, it is fun and 
very rewarding. 
 

Thank you all for your support! 
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Annex D to AGM 2022 

Captains Report 

 

I came to last year’s AGM prepared to take on the Men’s captain’s role if no one else wanted 

the job. When Geoff was nominated, I mentioned I would be happy to help. 

I’m very happy how things worked out this year working in with June and Geoff. We have all 

been absent a few times but there has always been someone to run the day.  

Having Steve run scroungers when he was around also worked well. 

 

I have thoroughly enjoyed the position this year. I probably take over a bit too much on game 

day and do too little in between. June has done a wonderful job of organizing everything 

while I have come in and taken most of the credit. I’ll have to lift my game on that front. 

 

We have had some fantastic events. A very successful open day and the recent Joc 

Borthwick weekends were highlights as well as many sponsored days throughout the year. In 

between these days we have had wonderfully supported club days where everyone in our 

club plays to enjoy each other’s company as much as to win a golf ball or better their 

handicap. 

I love the dynamic of our club at the moment. Although I know Leon would appreciate more 

helpers and Mike more members, we have become a family who enjoy our Sunday get 

togethers. Where else would you get pickled octopus and veges to take home after enjoying 

a day’s golf with friends on such a beautiful course. We are incredibly lucky. 

Now a few thankyous in no particular order. To the committee for the work you do, 

particularly Mike for our growing membership. To June for your organization, our generous 

cups and a ride in your cart every other day. To Lorraine for making sure we have enough 

money for everything we need. To Anita and Jenny for always giving us a chance to have a 

drink. To Geoff for providing different Ideas and also for helping around the course. To Skogs 

for doing the handicaps and last but not least our greenskeeper. Leon we would be lost 

without you. You are amazing. Your boys and girls , Kevin, Peter, Glen, Owen, Geoff, Con, 

Skogs, Finchy, Terry, Graeme, Ray, John & Barb, Steve, Rosco, June, Rose and anyone I 

have missed that help look after the course we thank you. 
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Annex E to AGM 2022 
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Annex F to AGM 2022 
 
Upper Coastal Sports Facilities Update. 
 
Geoff explained how the working group is manned and how it will revisit the Master Plan. 

Each sport is to be represented in the group. 

Issues being discussed currently are : 

• Bowls to have one synthetic turf 

• The northerly bowling green to be given up for netball 

• Football club to have new lighting 

• Ledge Point wan tennis courts recovered 

Funding for each clubs desired upgrades require one third funding from: 

1. Club 

2. Shire 

3. Bank 

The Golf Club priority is to be put back on the Master Plan. 

 

The next Working group meeting is on the 14th December 2022 

 

Before then the Golf Club must decide what it PRIORITIES are and to accommodate this a 

meeting has been called for the 2nd December at 1800 in the club rooms. 


	Captains Report

